
NOTICE OF CONSULTATION 
 

 
PROPOSED CONSULTATION ON EXTENSION TO THE NOTTINGHAM CITY 
COUNCIL RESTRICTION OF PUBLIC RIGHTS OF WAY (DANE COURT, DANE 
CLOSE, ST ANN’S) PUBLIC SPACES PROTECTION ORDER 2018, WHICH WAS 
SUBSEQUENTLY EXTENDED IN 2021. 

 
Notice is hereby given that Nottingham City Council (“the Council”) proposes 
to EXTEND the following Public Spaces Protection Order (“PSPO”) under 
Section 60 of the Anti-Social Behaviour, Crime and Policing Act 2014 
 
THE NOTTINGHAM CITY COUNCIL (DANE COURT, DANE CLOSE, ST ANN’S  
PUBLIC SPACE PROTECTION ORDER 2018 (“the Order”) 

 
Details of the Order and Map showing the area covered by the PSPO can be viewed 
on the Council’s website at https://www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/information-for-
residents/community/community-protection/public-spaces-protection-
orders/alleyways-and-rights-of-way/ 

 

 
It is proposed to extend the Order for a period of up to three years to the 17th October 
2026.  
 
If you would like to comment on the proposed extension of the Dane Court PSPO 
please contact the Council by: 
 
by e-mail to: asbteam@nottinghamcity.gov.uk  FAO Laura Bland 
in writing to: Laura Bland, Principal Enforcement Officer, Byron House, Maid Marian 
Way, Nottingham, NG1 6HS 
 
Any comments on the above proposal must be received before 5pm on Friday 
3rd May 2024 when this consultation will end, after which the Council will 
consider any representations received before deciding whether to extend the 
Order. 
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